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APPENDIX 3 

 

HEYWOOD TOWNSHIP YEAR END REVENUE & CAPITAL FUNDS REVIEW 2017/18 

 

REVENUE FUNDS 

Fund Budget Review 

Projects 
Fund 

£42,000 
Base Budget 

2017/18 
 

b/f 2016/17 
£10,936 

 
£8,040 

Public Health 
Allocation 

 

The Projects Fund provides a budget to resource larger projects to address issues/demands to benefit the local 
community and environment across Heywood Township.  Rochdale's Public Health Service contributed funds for 
health and wellbeing related projects to benefit the local community. 
 
This fund has been used to deliver and support 30 projects approved in 2017/18.  The variety of projects funded 
included Fit, Feed & Read at Darnhill Library that aimed to provide a meal to children during the summer holidays who 
may not eat when not at school and increase the number of 5-11 year olds accessing local library services; provision 
of a Heywood Veterans Flag Standard to display and parade at Heywood events; establish an after school club; offer 
young people a choice of eco-activities; a defibrillator for Queen’s Park; equipment to enable Heywood Amateur 
Operatic & Dramatic Society to create their sets; a programme of entertainment and activities at Darnhill Festival; The 
Gathering of the Apes cultural event to bring together the diverse communities who created and participated in The 
Monkey Town Trail; repair of potholes on Longford Street car park; poppies on lamp posts to commemorate World 
War One and replacement of wheelchair access fishing pegs at Mutual Mills waters. 
 
This fund has a committed amount of £4,317 and unallocated funds of £237 to be carried forward to 2018/19. 
 

Township Officers recommend the Projects Fund retains a base budget of £42,000 in 2018/19 (subject to final outturn agreed with Accountancy). 

Events Fund £8,000 
Base Budget 

2017/18 
 

b/f 2016/17 
£274 

 

The Events Fund has been used to resource the Heywood Christmas Festival organised by Heywood Business Group 
and the Remembrance Sunday parade and service. 

Township Officers recommend the Events Fund retains a base budget of £8,000 in 2018/19. 
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REVENUE FUNDS 

Fund Budget Review 

North Ward 
Fund 

£3,000 
Base Budget 

2017/18 
 

b/f 2016/17 
£4,714 

Each Heywood Township Ward received £3,000 (except Hopwood Hall Ward pro rata £2,000) to allocate to smaller 
projects that would enable activities to take place to respond to local issues/demands for the benefit of the local 
community and environment.  This fund has been useful in providing a budget for dealing with issues supported by 
Ward Councillors that necessitated a quick response. 
 
These funds were used to support a variety of projects during 2017/18: 
 
North Ward Fund financed the provision of food to replenish supplies for Heywood Food Bank, resources for an after 
school club, roof repairs at Crimble Croft Community Centre, refreshments for a community litter pick at Queen’s Park 
and bollards on Bedford Street.  Committed funds of £2,102 and unallocated funds of £2,772 at year end to be carried 
forward into 2018/19. 
 
West Ward Fund financed the installation of salt bins on Lewis Drive and Trippear Way, removal of a tree on Pilsworth 
Road and cleaning of gullies on Barker Street.  Committed funds of £1,221 and unallocated funds of £503 at year end 
to be carried forward into 2018/19. 
 
Hopwood Hall Ward Fund have committed funds towards environmental improvements within the ward, a speed 
survey in the Alexandra Street area and the installation of a salt bin on Lenten Grove at junction Middleton Road, 
Heywood.  Committed funds of £2,000 and unallocated funds of £4,430 at year end to be carried forward into 
2018/19. 

West Ward 
Fund 

£3,000 
Base Budget 

2017/18 
 

 

Hopwood 
Hall Ward 
Fund 

£2,000 
Base Budget 

2017/18 
 

b/f 2016/17 
£6,555 

Township Officers recommend the Ward Funds retain a base budget of £8,000 pro-rata in 2018/19. 
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CAPITAL FUNDS 

Fund Budget Review 

Capital Fund £53,600 
Base Budget 

 
b/f 2016/17 

£16,800 

The Capital Fund has been used to deliver projects that benefit the Township’s community and environment, and 
realise the Township priorities in 2017/18.  Projects were submitted from Councillors, Council Officers and the 
community. 
 
The Capital Fund has been used to finance 6 projects in 2017/18.  The variety of projects funded included the 
replacement of the grass verge on Berwick Close; improvements to the footpath on Promenade Street; update the 
insulation in Sandon House Community Centre; introduction of waiting restrictions on  Bamford Road junction with 
Heywood Hall Road; contribution to the conversion of the derelict bus shelter/toilet block on Manchester Road, 
Hopwood into a small café/community hub and  no waiting at any time restrictions to protect the junction of Adam 
Street/Green Lane, Heywood. 
 
This fund has a committed amount of £40,500 and unallocated funds of £3,990 at year end to be carried forward to 
2018/19. 
 

Township Officers recommend that the Capital Fund retains a base budget of £53,600 (subject to final outturn agreed with Accountancy). 


